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17
18

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel).

will the Economic Development

19

Committee -- Energy and Economic Development

20

Committee please come to order.

21

this morning Councilmembers Bob Carroll, Riki

22

Hokama, and our Chair, Dain Kane.

23

ITEM NO. 15:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

We have with us

FOCUS MAUl NUl FINAL REPORT (G.C. No. 04-2)

This morning, Members, we are going to be

having a presentation done on Focus Maui Nui, and at
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1

this time I would like to introduce Jeanne Skog and

2

Leslie Wilkins, and we will kind of turn the floor

3

over to them, but at first if you have any phones or

4

cell

5

the silent or off position so we don't have any

6

undue interruptions, and if you -- your phone goes

7

off you have to pay us lunch -- you have to buy us

8

lunch.

cell phones or pagers, please turn them to

From our Staff we have Tammy Frias and Lance

9

10

Taguchi, who's our Analyst for this Committee.

11

at this time now I would hope that if anybody -- is

12

anybody here to testify, by the way?

13

that there are none, if you wanted to testify, I

14

would ask that you wait until after the

15

presentation, unless there was some pressing need

16

and you wanted to testify and had other commitments.

17

So seeing nobody charging toward the podium, I'll --

18

I'll just suspend public testimony at this part and

19

turn it over to Jeanne and Leslie.

20

MS. SKOG:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MS. SKOG:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MS. SKOG:

25

Okay, seeing

Thank you, Madam Chair.
Are you on?

Yes.

Thank you, Madam Chair, very much for the
Face the audience.

That's right.

-- for the invitation, and Council Members.

I'm Jeanne Sk09, President and CEO of the Maui
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1

Economic Development Board, and this is Leslie

2

Wilkins, who's the Vice-President of the Maui

3

Economic Development Board, but more importantly

4

we're part of an advisory team on a project called

5

Focus Maui Nui, which was a community visioning

6

project that we ran over last year.

7

with us today we also have some members in the

8

audience from our staff as well.

9

because they're all wearing the T-shirts, and also

And actually

You can tell them

10

some members from our advisory team, including Barry

11

Shitamoto, Karen -- Karen Aoki, Kathy --

12

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

13

MS. SKOG:

Katherine.

Katherine Aoki, I'm sorry.

Lynn Araki, and

14

Warren Watanabe.

They actually are representative

15

of a group of about 24 members of the advisory team,

16

and we're really happy we have their and continue to

17

have their support throughout this process.

18

process is not over, although I am giving you the

19

final report of Phase I.

20

much for being a part of actually this being

21

launched.

22

support of this last May and that was a tremendous

23

boost.

24

that launched this effort, so we really appreciate

25

that, and we have some of that actually captured in

The

So, again, thank you very

As you recall, you issued a resolution in

Many of you also helped do the canvassing
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2

5

photos.
To start off today,

just really quickly, what

3

happened, happened over a 14-week period in 165

4

sessions and hit 1,700 residents all across our

5

community.

6

to get to all sectors.

7

first of all, talk to you about the Focus Maui Nui

8

session itself, just give you a real taste of what

9

the participants experienced, and then we'll go into

That was a very, very aggressive effort
Today what I want to do is,

10

talking about the participants, their demographics

11

of who was a part of this, and then the outcomes,

12

and then phase II, which is what we're in right now,

13

and what the means for the community, and then

14

certainly be open to questions and answers and just

15

discussion with all of you.

16

So first of all, our strategy was to go out
So we -- we did -- we actually

17

to our residents.

18

designed a kit that put everything together, and I

19

think we have the kit back there, complete kit.

20

Sandy, if you'd like to bring it down.

21

recall, we were going out to them.

22

words, we needed to be able to take everything we

23

needed in a carry-all.

24

moderator needed fit into this bag, and that meant

25

designing materials and everything to fit into this,

If you

So in other

So everything that a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

6

1

and it packed a lot of stuff, some of which you see

2

here today.
So when someone carne into the session, one of

3
4

the first things they saw was these series of

5

boards.

6

little bits of information about Maui.

7

instance, this board said with the median price of

8

local homes up 30 percent in the last decade, only

9

58 percent of Maui County residents own their own

10

horne, significantly fewer than in the nation as a

11

whole.

12

resident uses about 250 gallons of water per day, et

13

cetera.

14

We call them factoids.

And it just had
So, for

Here it says, the average Maui County

So it was just to get the juices flowing.
The other thing that we did when they first

15

carne in is we had them just corne up and fill in

16

some

17

questions.

18

first question said what do you think Maui's claim

19

to fame will be in 2033?

20

was, what's the most serious challenge for the Maui

21

Nui community today?

22

thing that they did as we were gathering people

23

together.

24

was very important, that whoever hosted the session

25

provided some kind of refreshments, and some people

jot down some answers to these two
This was like our ice breaker.

So the

And the second question

So it was just a very informal

Of course there was always food.
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7

really went all out on that.
Once we got into the session opening, we

2

3

certainly -- the moderators introduced themselves,

4

and we had a cadre of about 12 moderators who helped

5

us through this process, and they were all

6

volunteers and they were -- it was a very diverse

7

group which helped us deal with the diverse group

8

that actually participated.

9

project to them and had them also introduce

We explained the

10

themselves and asked what they hoped to get out of

11

this.
From there, we went into the very first

12
13

exercise.

And if you open your packets that we gave

14

you -- actually, Dain already has his open --

15

there's a -- there's a pamphlet in there called a

16

ballot.

17

piece -- along with that piece was a deck of cards

18

that you also got with you, and that tri-fold did a

19

couple of things.

20

facts about Maui, but the second thing it did is it

21

provided the basis for the first exercise and then

22

they moved from that into the rest of the exercises.

23

But the first thing we asked them to do is look at

24

the ballots, and the cards reflect exactly what is

25

on the ballots.

And that's a tri-fold piece, and in that

First, it gave them a few more

And then they were asked within a
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1

three-or-so-minute period to pick the top five

2

priorities from those that are listed there.
They were also allowed to -- as you can see,

3
4

there's blanks -- fill in a priority that they

5

thought was missing.

6

might ask, okay, where did those priorities come

7

from?

8

pulled together past efforts over the past 15 years

9

and decided to honor what happened in the past while

Now, just a couple things you

They all came from past efforts, and so we

10

allowing for them to put in their own priorities

11

that they might not see there.

12

the top five, and that was -- that was really,

13

really tough.

14

MS. WILKINS:

So they picked up

It was indeed very tough.

In fact there

15

were lots of groans because people said how do we

16

possibly pick only five and we also -- thank you

17

very much, Dain.

18

allow you to actually experience a process of what

19

your constituents got to do by picking the top five

20

priorities from the deck of cards that you have or,

21

as indicated below, using the blank card to fill in

22

your own.

23

to these sessions, because you weren't exactly the

24

target audience.

25

populous, those in our community that might not have

So Jeanne and I would like to

Now, by design you all were not invited

We were looking for the general
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1

the opportunity or the wherewithal to get involved

2

in the public policy process.

3

going to give you about three minutes here, so if

4

you'll take a look at the deck of cards and try to

5

select your top five.

6

MS. SKOG:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

MS. SKOG:

9

So I believe we're

Did you get a set?
Yes, I got a set.

I should say that as they were going through

this process, just before it we did have everyone

10

had someone read each of those priorities, because

11

the sense of not only being able to see it but hear

12

it and gave them more time to think about it, so we

13

gave them a little more time than you're getting

14

right now, but it's kind of funny, because it seems

15

like everyone was able to narrow it down to about

16

like seven or eight, then it was those last three

17

that made it really, really difficult.

18

sense we were trying to get across, it was that you

19

had to make choices.

20

already?

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

five.

But the

Oh, you have your five

I had them all, but now I got at least

It was five or three?

23

MS. SKOG:

Five.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MS. WILKINS:

Five.

Okay, good.

Okay, now, are you feeling the metaphor
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1

that you actually held the future of Maui County in

2

your hand in this deck of cards?

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

MS. WILKINS:

5

MS. SKOG:

Yeah.
It's a well-designed metaphor.

That was part of the idea.

And actually,

6

throughout this whole process there was a series of

7

about five or six exercises that they went through.

8

And part of the rationale in what was chosen for

9

them to experience was that the experience itself as

10

well as the content was -- they were equally

11

important, and as we move through, you'll see.

12

you pick your five?

13

Dain?

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

MS. SKOG:

Okay.

Did

Okay, and Charmaine's done.

Dain has a lot.
Not.

Okay, at this stage what we would have

17

done was -- was tally everyone's -- everyone's

18

choices and laid them all on this board up here.

19

You can see how these are tallied, which would allow

20

the group to see how the group turned out.

21

not going to do that with you, but we had to do this

22

because this was really the building block to what

23

happened after that.

24

would show them what happened here, and then we

25

would have them -- we would have them compare what

We are

So after we tallied it up, we
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1

they came up with what the prior efforts came up

2

with.
So the prior efforts -- for instance, the

3
4

first thing was preserve the islands' natural

5

environment, second was strengthen the economy,

6

third was strengthen and improve education, protect

7

and promote the islands' rural identity, create

8

jobs, improve transportation, make housing

9

accessible, et cetera.

So it gave them a chance to

10

kind of put what they came up with in context.

11

from there -- by the way, they all kept those

12

ballots, because it had information in it about the

13

future.

14

out against them.

15

Now,

Yeah, so you can kind of see how you came

Now, what we did here is we put out -- we

16

laid out here what the aggregate was for the entire

17

Focus Maui Nui.

18

the time, but just for the sake of showing it to

19

you, this was the aggregate, which is also in the

20

final report book that you got, if you wanted to see

21

how it really broke down percentage-wise.

22

there we -- as I said, it's a building block kind of

23

thing, but clearly planning for the future is more

24

than sticking up a bunch of, you know, wish lists

25

about what the future is.

So obviously we didn't have this at

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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And one of the things that those cards helped

2

us to do is going into the next exercise we wanted

3

them to think in terms of themes.

4

were going through the cards, I'm sure you realized

5

there are a lot of things that interrelated or there

6

were a lot of goals that meshed together, and that's

7

what we were trying to do.

8

visioning process.

9

when they looked at those cards that these aren't

Because as you

Because this is a

So they saw right off the bat

10

silos of activities, that they actually mesh

11

together and interrelate, depending on what one

12

thinks the priorities were for the County.

13

So building on that, we had them then break

14

into groups, small groups, and the groups were

15

anywhere from two to four people, and bear in mind

16

again that part of the how we did it was as

17

important as what came out of it.

18

them do is break into groups, and the groups were

19

all charged with looking -- using the cards as a way

20

to kind of play around with the goals and come to

21

terms with what they thought were most important.

22

They needed to come up with two to five themes of

23

priorities that the County should go after.

24

they broke into groups that way and came up with

25

those two to five themes using the cards.

So what we had
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13

So that's why in some of the photos that we

2

have -- they're not on here -- but in some of the

3

photos you'll see them with cards lined up next to

4

each other and so forth.

5

relating the cards and the priorities that worked

6

from the past or some of the current ones that they

7

came up with into groupings of priorities and

8

therefore themes.

9

small groups.

10

That was their way of

So from there -- so they were in

The next step was for them -- we usually had

11

four groups, four small groups.

The next step was

12

that -- for those two groups to then combine to make

13

two groups.

14

the same charge.

15

five priorities that the smaller groups came up

16

with, and they had to come to agreement with still

17

two to five.

18

beginnings of negotiating, listening to what other

19

people came up with, the rationale of why they came

20

up with it, and consensus building.

21

now we have two groups with two to five priorities.

22

After that step was done, they came together

And in that two-group session, they had
They came together, looked at the

So in that process already you had the

So those -- so

23

as a group and shared what each of those groups came

24

up with.

25

that came from the entire group.

So now we had as many as ten priorities
Again, they needed
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1

to make choices.

2

things and say, okay, which things come -- you know,

3

which things are the most important to the entire

4

group.

5

they had ten things, three right off the bat came

6

from both groups, so it made the choice easy, but in

7

other cases we had as many as ten things and they

8

really had to, you know, figure out, well, maybe one

9

and five go together and they go together this way

10

They needed to look at those

Now, in most cases there was overlap.

So if

and so forth.
So it ended up some of it becoming a process

11

12

of how things were worded to encompass the ideas,

13

but whatever the case was, at the end of the day

14

they came up with more than five themes that the

15

entire group agreed upon.

16

sense?

17

smaller groups, a slightly larger group, and then

18

the entire group was really consensus building, and

19

for those of us who actually moderated the session,

20

it got very adrenal in building as we went to that

21

step.

Okay.

Does that make

So you can see that building block of

22

Now, the next piece was really a very

23

interesting part of the process, because I know for

24

a lot of participants, having watched them, they

25

weren't expecting it, and that was basically the
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1

themes told us and themselves, okay, these are the

2

things that we want the County to follow.

3

was sort of their wish list, if you will, right, of

4

themes.

5

choices is a matter of trade-offs.

6

you want to have happen.

7

what you don't want to have happen.

8

triggered like, well, what -- that's kind of

9

interesting.

So that

Now we said, okay, but, you know, making
You told us what

Now you need to tell us

What do you mean?

And that always

So to do that, what

10

we had them do as a group is fill in these blanks.

11

So the ,question is:

12

islands but it should not come at the cost of blank,

13

and they filled in both.

14

Blank is a center for our

So, if you remember, they ended up with five

15

themes in the prior exercises.

16

couple of those to insert in here.

17

they picked strengthening the economy, okay, or some

18

version of that wording, so strengthen the economy

19

is essential for our islands but it should not come

20

at the cost of what?

21

those -- that's why all this space is here.

22

jotted down their ideas, and they were allowed to

23

look at two of those as we went through the process.

24
25

That

So they would pick a
So let's say

And they filled in all
So we

that triggered a lot of thought.

That's where you got, you know, results like in some
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1

cases someone would say, well, strengthen the

2

economy

3

but not at the cost of raising taxes, for instance,

4

someone might have said, et cetera, but it really

5

made them think how far do they want to go with this

6

priority, what were they willing to trade off or

7

not.

8

enlightening exercises.

9

analysis, you'll see that as well.

or strengthening education is important,

And that was probably one of the most
And as you look through the
Many gradations

10

in there, and most -- one of the most informative

11

pieces of it as well.

12

MS. WILKINS:

Absolutely.

At this point we began to see

13

that values were being articulated and being shaped.

14

People were showing what their trade-offs were.

15

They were really giving insight into what their core

16

values were as a community.

17

MS. SKOG:

And interestingly, as we went through that

18

process, I should have mentioned that one of the

19

things we did in terms of reaching out in the

20

community, we wanted to make sure we reached out to

21

Lanai and Molokai in a more aggressive way.

22

other words, we didn't want to call one meeting in

23

Lanai and one meeting on Molokai and say, okay,

24

we've done Lanai and Molokai.

25

point.

So in

That wasn't the

So at the end of the day I believe we
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1

reached about 90 people on Lanai and about 140 on

2

Molokai.

3

then we got a picture of what the views were from

4

there.

So it gave us a little more comfort level,

And interestingly on -- in those cases, when

5
6

they got to this exercise, in both cases the most

7

commonly expressed ideas for this exercise was

8

strengthening economy is essential but not at the

9

cost of preserving the environment, strengthening

10

the economy is essential but not at the cost of

11

preserving quality of life, community and family

12

stability, and then improving education is essential

13

but not at the cost of raising taxes.

14

other ideas that came out of it, but those were, you

15

know, some particular to Molokai and Lanai.

16

interesting to have the ability to analyze it that

17

way.

18

So there were

Kind of

So now, as they identified these pieces here,

19

so these were a priority but not at a cost of that,

20

really what they were showing us was these were

21

areas of potential conflict as we look to the future

22

and look to what we want to have happen.

23

next thing we had them do is in small groups come up

24

with actions that mitigated or resolved those

25

conflicts.

So the

So this is where they had a chance to
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1

give us direct input on ideas that they thought

2

could help address that.

3

important because, as you all know, it's really easy

4

to say, well, I want this and I want that.

5

how?

6

with this all the time.

7

of times.

How do you do it?

Well,

You guys have to grapple
I've seen it tons and tons

Well, this put it in their hands, gave them a

8
9

And that was really

chance to come forward with ideas that they might

10

have been (inaudible) about or ideas that they never

11

had a venue for or whatever.

They had a chance now

12

to come up with it in group.

So that's what they

13

did in the next exercise and then they shared it

14

with the rest of the group.

15

way, all captured in here as well, in both the

16

analysis as well as in the appendix of the final

17

report.

18

And those are, by the

From there the next exercise had to do with

19

who needed to hear what they came up with, and that

20

was the question that was put to them.

21

hear what you came up with tonight in order to

22

advance what you'd like to see happen.

23

important audiences?

24

audiences.

25

you should write to X, Y, and Z.

Who needs to

Who are the

So they identified those

We didn't come up and say, okay, well,
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1

identified those audiences.

And that1s why when you

2

look in the appendix under the section to do with

3

messages, youlll see just a majority -- a variety, I

4

should say, of audiences.

5

maybe 15 or so audiences.

I think there1s about

Interestingly, everybody picked government as

6
7

one of the audiences.

8

surprising to you.

9

of Mayor or Governor or whatever, but everybody

Some got more specific in terms

10

picked public officials as one of the audiences.

11

there1s a plethora of messages to public officials,

12

but there were a lot of other messages written as

13

well.

14

So

So when we -- after we self identified the

15

audiences, we listed them up on the board and then

16

they broke into groups again to write those

17

messages, and this was probably one of the most

18

heart felt parts of the sessions.

19

remember, these sessions were about 90 minutes long.

20

This was really the last exercise, and we thought

21

perhaps by then they would have been kind of taxed

22

out, because they had a lot of intense discussions

23

prior to this, but we were very pleased to see that

24

they took this very, very seriously and crafted some

25

very, very heart felt, genuine messages to all of

Because,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

EED 7/12/04

20

1

the audiences that they came up with.

2

know, I think it's -- that's probably some of the

3

most interesting reading of the appendix, is to look

4

at those messages and how really well crafted they

5

were.

6

unedited in terms of the appendix.

7

responses verbatim.

8

whatever, we did not edit it otherwise.

9

And, you

And by the way, everything in here is
It is their

Other than spelling checks or

So once they came up with the messages, they

10

shared it with the group, because that gave the

11

group the chance to say, well, I agree with that,

12

but can we say this in addition or can we edit this

13

word here or whatever the case may be?

14

have a chance to share it and the group did have a

15

chance to have their input into the message that

16

comes from the group.

17

of the last part of the formal exercise.

18

But they did

So that was -- that was sort

Then finally the last thing they did as

19

individuals is they filled out a survey form.

20

was both a combination of demographic information as

21

well as their evaluation of how the session went.

22

The demographic information turned out to be very,

23

very valuable to us as we went through the process

24

because, as you recall, we were trying to get to

25

people who we don't normally hear from.
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1

demographic information allowed us to keep tabs on

2

that throughout the process.

3

So, for instance, halfway through the

4

process, not surprisingly, we were -- we saw that we

5

were low on the number of participants from Molokai

6

and Lanai, but the other piece that was very jarring

7

was that we were low on the number of under 20, in

8

the under 20 age group.

9

at the second half and look at, you know, ways to

So that allowed us to look

10

target those group, to try to engage more groups

11

under 20, et cetera.

12

at the halfway mark we were at 20 in the under 20

13

age group, by the end of the experience we were at

14

about 120.

15

said, in addition to accepting any -- you know, all

16

the other groups as we were throughout the process,

17

we tried to engage those more aggressively.

18

demographic and survey form was very, very helpful

19

to us and we were really pleased that in one part of

20

it, when asked how they felt about the session,

21

nearly 90 percent felt very, very satisfied, that

22

their participation in the process had definitely

23

been worth their time.

24
25

By the end of the experience,

So we had really worked very hard.

As I

So that

So we're happy about that.

The form also gave them one more shot at
telling us what they think were the critical issues
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1

for Maui County today.

So throughout the series of

2

exercises, through the demographic and survey form,

3

they had a lot of ways to tell us what they were

4

thinking about.

5

get rolling.

6

Note:
PowerPoint presentation (including two short
video presentations).

Any other -- no, okay, we should

7

8
9

So what I want to do right now is just give
you a really quick break down of how the

10

demographics turned out of the participants, and we

11

alluded to stuff today, so I'm going to roll through

12

these fairly quickly.

13

as well, so it's not like they're lost if you don't

14

see these, but this is the population distribution

15

of the participants as related to the census.

16

were really pleased at the results of this, that it

17

married up so well, and in effect in Molokai and

18

Lanai's case we superseded the numbers.

19

distribution.

20

of permanent residency.

21

to see the 20 years plus and whole life section,

22

because this was, again, some indication of getting

23

to people who don't normally participate, at least

24

reputedly don't normally participate.

25

They are in the final report

So we

The age

So, again, good cross section, length
We were particularly happy

This is the break down of racial and ethnic
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1

affiliation.

2

of the areas that's significant is the Asian one.

3

These are all census descriptions.

4

happy to get I think it's almost 30 percent Asian,

5

because culturally we understand that that is often

6

the group that doesn't, again, come forward, et

7

cetera, is not, you know, comfortable about being in

8

a public hearing and so forth.

9

with that number.

10

MS. WILKINS:

The one area that probably is -- one

We were very

So we're very happy

And please note that those add up to more

11

than 100 percent because we allowed participants to

12

self define their ethnic background, and because of

13

our beautiful diverse community many people identify

14

with more than one ethnic background.

15

MS. SKOG:

Yeah, three or four or something like that, so

16

it doesn't -- it doesn't add up to 100.

17

breakdown in terms of the planning districts, and

18

then this was also very telling.

19

of how well we were getting to that, again, target

20

audience, and as you can see, almost 40 percent had

21

never gone to a public hearing in the past year.

22

And when you couple that with the next layer up of

23

one to three times, it really seemed to be

24

successful in getting at that layer.

25

MS. WILKINS:

This is the

It gave us a sense

I think those of us that participate in the
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1

process are probably the most proud of that

2

demographic statistic.

3

really get the community that's not comfortable

4

coming into this Chamber and giving you traditional

5

public hearing testimony to be able to give their

6

values and their sense of vision for our community

7

in this process.

8

we're very proud of it.

9

MS. SKOG:

Okay.

It was our biggest goal to

So we really penetrated that and

In terms of outcomes, so after the

10

analysis had all been done, it culminated in an

11

expression of the values and priorities in this

12

vision statement, and I just want to point out some

13

themes that show up in there.

14

of see, there's some -- some words and phrases that

15

are highlighted -- highlighted in there.

16

a very optimistic spirit in all of the sections

17

which we were very happy to see.

18

know, pointing to what needed to be done, there was

19

a tremendous sense of optimism on our ability to do

20

those things.

21

innovative, that Maui is able to -- you know, you

22

have a reputation of just getting at things and

23

doing so innovatively.

24

important, so an innovative model of sustainable

25

island living.

As you can see, kind

There was

In spite of, you

And they had the sense of being

They felt that that was very

So our decisions need to be able to
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carry forward beyond the short-term future.

2

The word balance came up very, very strongly

3

throughout the sessions, and that was very striking

4

to us as we went through session after session, that

5

there was an understanding that you needed economic

6

drivers and you need -- and you also needed to

7

balance the social needs of the community, but the

8

two needed to be in balance.

9

development or halt development and not affect the

You couldn't just halt

10

whole, that the two have to work together or all

11

things have to work together in balance.

12

Education came up very, very high in all of

13

this and a sense of people being able to stay here

14

and live here if they wanted to, our youth could

15

come back here and should be able to live here if

16

they want to, so creating that environment that

17

allowed that to happen.

18

self-sufficient communities and it put a lot of

19

weight on, for instance, small business and so forth

20

as part of that solution and looking at the

21

environmentally sound economic development.

22

perhaps in the economic development area, looking at

23

those kinds of business activities that help us to

24

achieve that.

25

The sense of being

So

And then finally, always looking long term,
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1

looking at the impacts for generations to come of

2

whatever we do.

3

set of core values that you see there, which, again,

4

reflects a lot of the sentiments that went into the

5

vision statement.

6

I'm sure you would agree, are not necessarily new,

7

but one of the important parts of Focus Maui Nui is

8

that it reaffirmed a lot of these values, it

9

reaffirmed them for our community.

And that was summarized also in the

And, you know, these -- these,

So then the question became how do we get

10
11

there?

And that's what led to the expression of

12

five key strategies, as I'll call them.

13

important points here is, again, the sense of

14

balance.

15

of strategies, but the spirit of the sessions were a

16

sense of balance, a sense of all the pieces working

17

together, that you couldn't take one piece and say

18

you're done with it if you're damaging another

19

piece.

20

balance.

21

education, sentiments like building more schools,

22

improving existing facilities, increasing teachers'

23

pay, which is kind of interesting, given that one

24

sentiment about not raising taxes, more community

25

involvement, more internships and apprenticeships.

One of the

So I'm going to give you the sort of list

Spirit of it was to bring these things into
So looking at the first one, improving

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

27

1

That came up very, very strongly, again, thinking

2

long term to our youth.

3

environmental curriculum into more of our

4

educational experiences, a public university and the

5

research opportunities that it can bring.

6

things came up very high across the board, including

7

in Molokai and Lanai.

These

And then preserving the natural environment

8

9

Incorporating cultural and

and addressing water.

Water came up very high as

10

the core of a lot of our economic well being.

11

Natural beauty is our greatest asset, was the

12

thinking, and we must become educated both

13

individually and collectively about how we get that

14

done, and perhaps even look at -- this would impact

15

your role in the community -- possible incentives

16

for business to do this if this is a value.

17

Expansion and diversification of agriculture

18

came up very strongly here, which is kind of

19

interesting, because there was a sense of

20

associating agriculture with natural environment or

21

preserving it.

22

land, they kind of associated the two together.

23

then improving infrastructure, particularly housing

24

and transportation.

25

sure.

Even though it's cultivating the

This is not surprising, I'm

Interestingly, the housing thing came up

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS! INC.
(808) 524-2090

And

EED 7/12/04

28

So it was

1

before the prices really took off.

2

already verYI very much on their minds.

3

more people friendly communities was seen as part of

4

this strategYI certainly public transportation l

5

recycling came out verYI very highl which is kind of

6

interesting given the news over the weekend about

7

the solid waste challenge that we have in the

8

community

9

developers to achieve the balance (inaudible) that

10
11

I

Planning

and also the sense of working with

are needed in our community.
Then adapting targeted economic development

12

strategies l

13

with the other things meant -- the other strategies

14

meant looking at sustainable living kind of

15

approaches so that what came under there was

16

supporting local businesses l agriculture

17

production l aquaculture

18

alternative and renewable energYI and so forth.

19

these things were all seen as drivers that were in

20

balance with the other priorities.

21

SOl

againl these l when you married it in

I

high tech

I

food

eco-tourism l

l

So

And then finally preserving local culture and

22

traditions in addressing human needs

23

together.

24

each other is definitely a part of our culture l our

25

island culture here

I

the coming

Addressing human needs and taking care of

l

and it was interesting that
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1

they married the two together.

So in addition to

2

culture meaning through the fine arts aspects of it,

3

it also meant just island culture in general

4

(inaudible).

5

infused into schools, workplaces, recreation, and so

6

forth.

7

with -- about substance abuse came out very high

8

within this area.

9

that I

And that maybe this value needed to be

Substance abuse, you know, doing something

In fact that very first question

we had as an out breaker -- ice breaker,

10

drugs was on almost every session's jottings, and a

11

very, very big concern.

12

The sense of recreation being available for

13

both residents and visitors came up here, and then

14

increased community involvement, whatever we can do

15

to try to engender more of that, whether it's in

16

voting or actually appearing at public meetings.

17

So now we're into phase II, which we call

18

action to accountability.

Accountability came up

19

very high both in the advisory team planning

20

sessions as well as we went out to these groups,

21

they were like, well, what difference is this going

22

to make?

23

to this process.

24

saw this final report and the Focus Maui Nui project

25

ending with the final report.

So accountability is very, very important
None of the advisory team members

We all saw it going
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1

further and looking at mechanisms that actually

2

helped to get the community thinking in terms of

3

these as guiding principles.

4

we're in now and that involves getting the word out

5

in sessions like this or in sessions with non-profit

6

or corporate groups or whatever the case may be,

7

because how can a community be asked to live by

8

something they don't know about.

9

whatever we can to get out what the priorities were

10

that came out of here to at least -- we're thinking

11

about these things as we're making plans.

12

So that's the phase

So we're doing

So we're getting the word out as much as we

13

can and we'll show you some examples of that a

14

little further down.

15

annual what we call step forward report that is

16

capturing what is going on in the community, both

17

existing and new that align with Focus Maui Nui.

18

So some quick examples of what things are

This will all culminate in an

19

already happening.

The economic summit, we wove

20

Focus Maui Nui into the framework of that summit so

21

that all participants were asked to consider the

22

principles that came out of this in light of looking

23

at economic drivers and economic options.

24

community plan update is ongoing and will be working

25

with the community plan consultant as well as the
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1

Department of Planning on how that Focus Maui Nui

2

filters in as sort of the building block for that

3

process.

4

just gone into reprinting, and we

5

Araki, we were able to put in a piece at the very

6

front of it about Focus Maui Nui.

7

someone thinks about opening a business here, they

8

think about what came out of this as something that

9

might be a guide for them or might be a help for

10

The Starting a Business on Maui Guide has
thanks to Lynn

So whenever

them.
The cruise ship task force would certainly

11

12

weave this in.

13

Leslie, maybe you can talk to that real quickly.

14

MS. WILKINS:

We had a session with Corp. Counsel.

I was very excited to be invited to speak

15

to the administrative division of Corporation

16

Counsel because they are advisors to both you and to

17

the Administration on setting policy.

18

to understand it so as they guide you and advise,

19

they wanted to understand the core values

20

articulated in this as policy is shaped in our

21

community.

22

MS. SKOG:

They wanted

And then the CEDS, we are in the process of

23

doing that kind of setting -- this is a requirement

24

of the Economic Development Administration, and we

25

will be weaving in what came out of the summit and
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1

the Focus Maui Nui results into that process.

2

then finally this is a new thing that's emerged, the

3

CDBG is going through a consolidated plan

4

development, which is meant to cover a five-year

5

period, and we're going to be meeting with them.

6

We've already given them the final report.

7

a lot in this final report that has to do with

8

facilities and services, which directly ties to what

9

they're after.

10
11

And

There's

So they were very excited to get the

results of this.
And then just some quick representative ideas

12

of what's come out of the community at large.

13

Certainly strategic planning.

14

at this being part of a systemic change or systemic

15

thinking, strategic planning becomes very important.

16

I mean, whether you're part of 4-H or you're part of

17

County government, everybody does planning.

18

whatever we can do to penetrate into those processes

19

and get them to at least consider what came out of

20

here is really important.

21

institute that's looking -- that's in the making

22

right now, and Focus Maui Nui will be a big piece of

23

that, et cetera, on down the line.

24

of a real variety of how things are happening or

25

some things that have been ongoing that certainly

And if we're looking

So

There's a leadership

So you see kind
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1

align with the goals of Focus Maui Nui, for instance

2

the Affordable Housing Alliance.
This is -- again, in terms of getting the

3
4

word out, being accountable to community, I hoped

5

some of you had seen that every Tuesday we've been

6

running these profiles of individuals who have taken

7

action.

8

they've done it as a part of the group, but it all

9

starts with the individual, and that's what this

Either they've done it on their own or

10

message is all about.

11

that has been part of that effort and allow them to

12

share how that carne to be, how they see this align,

13

and, you know, what kind of help they see the

14

community providing.

15

So we focus on an individual

So this is Joylynn Olivera, and we have a

16

clip.

17

being turned into what we call Focus Maui Nui

18

minutes on Akaku.

19

right now is just two of those.

20

The clip -- those ad profiles are actually

MS. WILKINS:

So what we're going to show you

We want to thank The Maui News for their

21

Focus Maui Nui contribution by sponsoring those

22

profiles every Tuesday.

23

Note:

24

NARRATOR:

25

Start of video presentations

Welcome to the Focus Maui Nui minute, where

local folks get a chance to talk about what they're
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doing to help build Maui County's future.
MS. OLIVERA:

My name is Joylynn Olivera, and I'm the

3

Hawaiian cultural educator for the Hawaiian Islands

4

Humpback Whale National Marine Sanctuary.

5

Focus Maui Nui we are able to learn what it is that

6

we need to protect, and so for the community we need

7

to give back to the 'aina.
Our education program here at the sanctuary

8
9

With

is a program for everyone, from the little keikis

10

all the way up to the kupuna.

With this program we

11

actually focus on Maui Nui as our walking the walk

12

and take everything that we took into consideration

13

last year, move ahead and make the changes, make our

14

environment being something that can be protected.

15

Maui has given us so much, the beauty, the

16

resources, the environment, so we in turn need to

17

take care of our land and the water.

18

Hawaiian point of view.

That's a very

19

NARRATOR:

Focus Maui Nui, the future is in our hands.

20

MS. SKOG:

And then one -- one other to just give you

21

another --

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

MS. WILKINS:

Switch mikes.

Take Leslie's.

You might want to listen to the voice, the

24

intro voice t

it's Alexa Kahui,

(inaudible) and her

25

gene pool as the oldest daughter of the late velma
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NARRATOR:

Welcome to the Focus Maui Nui minute, where

3

local folks get a chance to talk about what they're

4

doing to help build Maui County's future.

5

MS. EDMONDS:

My name's Teri Edmonds.

I own If The Shoe

6

Fits on Market Street in Wailuku.

I personally love

7

Focus Maui Nui.

8

for our planet, starting with our island.

9

I'm a shoe store, I have to be very conscious about

It's right in line with what I want
Because

10

my recycle -- you know, the boxes that my shoes come

11

in and recycling.

12

give it to Big Brothers Big Sisters or Women Helping

13

Women.

14

just for Focus Maui Nui so that people become more

15

aware.

16

the quicker we're going to get there.

17

NARRATOR:

18

NOTE:

19

MS. SKOG:

I never let shoes go to waste.

I

But in our store we're going to put a table

The more people thinking about our vision,

Focus Maui Nui, the future is in our hands.

End of video presentations

It's a little choppy because it's on the
It's not that choppy in the real -- in

20

computer.

21

what will be telecast, but that's just an example of

22

how we're going to convert these ads.

23

to that, the ads will be -- the audio part of the

24

ads will become radio spots on Pacific Radio Group

25

stations, and that's thanks to them as well, so

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

In addition

EED 7/12/04

1

36

they're starting to run.

Okay.

So what it boils down to and -- in terms of

2
3

this Committee, the question is -- or the challenge

4

is weaving this into our thinking as we look at

5

planning for the future, and in your case in terms

6

of looking at the economy.

7

been trying to do in phase II.

8

templates that we can point to or that we've been

9

able to borrow from in items of this phase of it.

So that's what we've
There are no

10

We've had tremendous support from the County of Maui

11

and a number -- about 12 different private

12

foundations in this effort going into phase II as

13

well, which was a tremendous endorsement after going

14

through Phase I.

15

approached us afterward and said they were very,

16

very impressed with what came out of it, that they

17

saw this having a real long-term potential and

18

effect for our community, so that's our

19

presentation.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

A number of the foundations have

Do you have any questions?

Thank you.

Why don't we take about a

21

five-minute recess, and then we'll come back for

22

questions.

23

reconvene at 9:57.

24

RECESS:

25

RECONVENE:

Okay, five-minute recess, we'll
(Gavel) .

9: 53 a.m.
9: 59 a.m.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel).

Okay, will the Energy and

Economic Development Committee please reconvene.
At this point we will open the floor up to
I want to thank Jeanne and Leslie and

4

questions.

5

all the folks in the white T-shirts with the

6

wonderful logo for being here to provide moral

7

support, and for members who had participated in the

8

different sessions that are here this morning.

9

Thank you very much for being here.

I was just

10

chatting with Jeanne and Leslie during the little

11

break here and talking about the -- how this all

12

came to be, and I can't help but reflect that at one

13

time the feeling was maybe the Council should form a

14

subcommittee to do this.

15

mess that would have been?

16

Can you imagine what a

So I think it's wonderful that Jeanne and

17

Leslie and MEDB stepped to the plate to take on this

18

project, and it was no small task.

19

realize that as you looked at the process they went

20

through and the number of people that were engaged

21

in this process.

22

Council and actually on behalf of all of the

23

citizens, we thank you for taking that risk and

24

stepping to the plate to do a lot of hard work, but

25

I think the result, as we can see, we have a real

I'm sure you

So I really on behalf of the
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1

good understanding, I think, of what people feel

2

about their community, what they think is important,

3

and I think the uniqueness of Maui or Hawaii island

4

culture comes out, because we do care about every

5

single person in our community.

6

skewed to one end where we're only going to take

7

care of certain population, but everyone I think is

8

aware that the weakest in our community deserve as

9

much as the best in our community, and we together

10
11

It's not just

will, you know, rise to the top, so to speak.
So I really want to thank you on behalf of

12

the Council for the work that you've done in Focus

13

Maui Nui, and I look forward to it continuing as we

14

go through some implementing actions particularly

15

through our general plan, which you mentioned is in

16

process now, and subsequent to the general plans

17

will be the community plans.

18

were participating in the various Focus Maui Nui

19

groups I hope will attend those general plan

20

advisory committee meetings and the community plan

21

advisory committee meetings so that you can see how

22

your work becomes implemented, and I think that's

23

how we make it all, as you say, you know, are woven

24

together and we have a nice, neat little needle

25

point rug or whatever it is we want to have on it

So those people who
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from Maui County.
At this time, Members -- and thank you for

3

letting me go on and on, but, Members, do you have

4

any questions or comments for Jeanne or Leslie?

5

Mr. Kane.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

I don't have any

7

questions.

I just want to echo, Chair, what you've

8

stated in your comments.

9

effort and work that you folks put into this

You know, the amount of

10

obviously have opened up a lot of people's eyes,

11

including ours, and I think I can speak safely.

12

took particular interest, quite frankly, to the

13

comments in the end in the appendix, because that

14

showed me that there was true diversity in your

15

process and that it wasn't

16

attempt to, anyway, try to choose groups of people

17

to participate, but rather opened it up and provided

18

opportunity for everybody, whether it's age or

19

ethnicity or whatever it was.

20

I

or there was no

But by reading through that, you can see the

21

diversity itself, and a lot of contrary comments.

22

You know, some people thought it was a great process

23

and all the way through the other side, Chair, where

24

they thought, you know, they had their opinions

25

about the process and they felt it wasn't something
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1

that they felt confident in already, and that's

2

good.

3

I was particularly interested with that portion as

4

well.

5

Like you said, it's raw, raw information.

So

On a personal note, Chair, I have to say --

6

and I'm not afraid to say this and I know it's on

7

Akaku, but my five, although one of them was one of

8

the top ones, but some of the other ones were low,

9

almost at the bottom.

And so at first I was

10

concerned.

11

representing the public, but we have to remember I

12

guess that each person that participated, their

13

context of looking at, you know, out of their eyes

14

into what they see as important.

15

have our vision of how things should be looked at.

16

I was like, oh, man, I'm not

And I think we all

You know, I was telling Dr. Shitamoto, I was

17

like, oh, I was kind of concerned, because my top

18

priority one was ensure basic needs are met, and I

19

look at it on the bottom, and I'm just going, wow,

20

you know.

21

you know what, I feel comfortable with saying, you

22

know, again, on a personal note, for me, that as

23

long as we are out there trying to meet the basic

24

needs of people, then we can start taking care of

25

all the other things.

And I felt concerned, but then in myself,

And I'm not trying to promote
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myself.

2

different way of looking at things and we have to

3

look at the roles that we play and how those roles

4

tie into what we're trying to achieve by this

5

process that you folks put together, and I thought

6

it was -- I thought it was fabulous.

7

my hat's off.

8
9

I'm just saying that I think we all have a

And so, again,

I think it's great.

One final comment.

There's a lot of comments

in here hoping that it just doesn't end with a

10

report, that it needs to get -- you know, engaging

11

people more to implement, and by you being with us

12

here today, I can tell you that as I move forward,

13

as long as I'm in a position of decision making, you

14

know, on behalf of people here -- and I'm sure a lot

15

of us here will take a lot of these comments very

16

seriously and understand that there's -- there's a

17

broad diversity out there.

18

that we look at all of it before we just dive in and

19

make decisions on things.

20

We need to make sure

The process that you put there made people

21

who are not a part of this type of decision making,

22

you put them in, you engage them into that process.

23

And as you made clear and I'm glad that you did,

24

that it's not simple, especially when it comes to

25

deciding or making decisions.

It's not as simple as

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

INC.

EED 7/12/04

1

42

people think it is.
Chair, thank you, also for letting me ramble

2
3

on.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, no, thank you for your comments.
I think this is a great -- a great

6

process and there's no -- in my mind, there's no

7

result yet.

8

perpetual one

9
10

MS. SKOG:

It's a process.

It's going to be a

Exactly.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- that we just keep going, and thank

11

you for engaging yourselves as well as the rest of

12

the public into it.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you for your comments, Mr. Kane.

I

14

had that same panic when I picked my cards and

15

looked at what was -- what were the -- oh, man, am I

16

out of touch or what?

17

all of them got woven into a bigger picture or that

18

they're interrelated, and I think that was an

19

excellent point, that these are all interrelated.

20

So I feel a lot better about my choices.

21

like Mr. Kane said, oh my, my number one's not even

22

on there.

23

MS. SKOG:

But as it turned out, then

As I was

And in fact it ended up being on there in the

24

strategy on addressing human needs, it totally

25

weaves that in, and it was funny because a lot of

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

43

1

things, as they went through that very first

2

exercise that you went through, it was amazing to

3

see how other things ended up being brought when

4

they looked at the larger picture, which is exactly

5

what you went through.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MS. SKOG:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thanks for your comments.

Any other comments, Members?

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I have questions.

Oh, questions, yes, go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

I was like Mr. Kane at

12

the beginning, and maybe because, you know, we deal

13

with County and we at times represent the County

14

government, we look at what the County should be and

15

shouldn't be doing on behalf of our communities, and

16

I can appreciate that there are those that look at

17

government just as government, regardless of levels

18

of government, and what each level of government

19

does provide or is responsible for.

20

So I can appreciate the listing of how the

21

respondents or members of the community chose what

22

they felt was important to them, so my questions

23

would be do you feel there was a general

24

understanding or there was a diverse definition of

25

some of those key words and phrases used in the
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1

documents you handed out like balance?

2

there was a general understanding?

3

know, we haven't -- I haven't found a definition of

4

what balance is in this context, but it's a word

5

that came out enough times to be noticed.

6

underscored and highlighted.

7

comments regarding key words and its general

8

understanding?

9

MS. SKOG:

Yes r

You feel

Because r you

It's been

So do you have any

I think that as one looks at the fuller

10

analysis r you get to more of a definition in it.

11

And yes, I think there is

12

play in the definition of it and --

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

MS. SKOG:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

16

17

there's going to be a

If you can back up just a little bit.

Oh, I'm sorry.
No, she's passionate about what

she's saying.
MS. SKOG:

The details of it is very, very important and

18

the definition of it is very important, but in terms

19

of some of the examples, for instance, that they

20

brought forward in the discussion, I think you start

21

to get the feeling of what balance meant to them.

22

Now, in very precise terms did it -- you know, did

23

it get defined that way, no, it didn't get defined

24

to complete precision, but the sense of you can't

25

just do all of one thing without considering the
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other was the key point there.

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

MS. SKOG:

Regardless of regions?

It came out across the board, and actually that

4

was -- that was very striking to us, because we

5

going into the process realized that we could have

6

ended up with quote/unquote regionalism where, you

7

know, a certain segment of even Maui island might

8

have thought, you know, everyone will think this way

9

and then it gets totally weighted differently by

10

another region.
I think the thing that was striking to us was

11

12

how much many of these sentiments were across the

13

board.

14

even, which was very, very interesting.

15

whether I was talking to a line worker at Kapalua

16

Land that did groundskeeping or talking to an

17

executive at a major corporation, these sentiments

18

came out across the board, and that was probably one

19

of the most striking things.

20

in Leslie's sessions too.

21

MS. WILKINS:

And that included -- it crossed occupations
I mean,

I think that came out

It was phenomenal the percentage of

22

consensus that we reached.

23

the lowest, to 80, 90, 90 percent consensus on the

24

core values that were articulated, came out

25

incredible based on our great cross-section of

I mean, 75 percent was
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demographics that we put forward.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you for that.

I notice

3

couple things you mentioned earlier in your comments

4

regarding core values.

5

comfortable that it was a community core value and

6

not an individual's core value?

7

MS. SKOG:

What made you folks feel

The process of the analysis, I mean, really

8

looking at all of the responses that came out of

9

here and just synthesizing the information.

The

10

consultant that helped us with the analysis was very

11

versed in doing that kind of analysis, and as you

12

can see, some of the information was quantitative,

13

but a lot of it was qualitative.

14

they needed to convert the qualitative into some

15

sort of quantitative analysis, and it's in that

16

process that they were able to come up with what

17

they felt was a true -- or a comfortable, confident

18

expression of what those core values were.

19

MS. WILKINS:

So at some point

And again, if the numbers weren't so strong

20

on consensus and that emerging themes that were

21

repeated over and over and over, we couldn't say

22

this with such, I think, integrity and the claim

23

that it is a community value.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I just bring that up because in

your report or your summaries it was interesting to

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

47

1

read comments about listen to the whole community,

2

not just the vocal few that attends the meetings and

3

those kind of things.

4

a lot more aware of what's going on than at times

5

maybe different individuals may perceive by just

6

reading those type of comments in this report.

7

Obviously they -- they pay attention to what's

8

happening in their County.

9

about how you felt comfortable to use core values of

So obviously our community is

And so that's why I ask

10

community versus an individual

individuals that

11

are promoting the same point of view, if I can say

12

it that way.
One thing that was interesting, since you

13

14

mentioned it was before the big spikes of valuation

15

regarding the housing issue, was there a difference

16

between those that already owned homes versus those

17

that didn't own and were seeking to have ownership

18

in the responses?

19

MS. WILKINS:

That's a really good question because I had

20

sessions of community members that have lived here

21

all their life and own their homes but that great

22

interest was because of the concern for their

23

children and grandchildren being able to enter the

24

market.

25

facilitated was all Realtors in South Maui who

As well as a particular session I
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1

probably had not -- collectively the average length

2

of residency was maybe two to three years in our

3

community, and the consistency was unbelievable.

4

Because here these Realtors made their living from

5

escalating values that increase their commissions,

6

but there was still the concern about -- about our

7

community being able to live and work here.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you for that.

And since you

brought it up, my -- one of the questions that came

10

to me listening this morning was it appears

11

residency is an issue, how long you've been here.

12

mean, a lot of time we get testimony that says I've

13

been here two years, I've been here five years, I've

14

been here all my life, I born and raised here.

15

people make residency something important in

16

comments, and I notice it in what was reported back

17

in your written handouts to us.

18

consensus of what made a person a resident?

19

to be here ten years and one day, other than that

20

you'd be viewed as a newcomer or your comment's not

21

as valid as somebody who lived here all their lives.

22

MS. SKOG:

So

Was there a
You had

In the demographic information we collected

23

they declared where they lived on Maui, and did we

24

do a check on whether they --

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I

No, no, not a check.
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MS. SKOG:

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

4
5

6
7

8
9

But, yeah.
What made a person feel that they

were a resident?
MS. SKOG:

They were a resident?

It was definitely a

a self-declaring kind of thing.

self

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And--

And how did they relate to what the

community perceived is the length to be a resident?
MS. SKOG:

The -- they declared themselves residents or

not, if that's part of the question, so if -- I

10

guess the question was home ownership or rentership

11

or, you know, living and working here kind of thing,

12

that was -- that was kind of the rough definition of

13

how one declared themselves a resident.

14

a couple cases -- and I emphasize just a couple,

15

like two or three, where someone who was not a

16

resident, literally did not live here, yet wanted to

17

sit in on a session and they said I don't live here.

18

So it was -- it was partly definitely honor system

19

in terms of whether they qualified as a resident or

20

not, but given the demographic information that we

21

collected in terms of where they lived, you know, et

22

cetera, worked, et cetera, we felt pretty confident

23

that it was an honest declaring.

24
25

MS. WILKINS:

There were

By their very participation in a session

they had self identified themselves as a resident,
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1

because we did not promote this as a visitor

2

experience.

3

hard to make sure that it was community members who

4

identified themselves as residents who were those

5

participants.

6

break out of a particular time frame that if you had

7

reached a hurdle of so many years living here that

8

you were, you know, no longer --

9

In fact, we were really working very

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

No, we did not see an artificial

I was just asking, because one of

10

your slides -- and you folks made it a point that

11

the 20-plus year or longer period on the island of a

12

resident was an important component in your

13

reporting, and you broke it down or

14

compartmentalized certain age -- years until you

15

reached that big bracket of whole life and 20-plus

16

years kind of thing.

17

whether or not that tied into people's perception of

18

who qualifies as a resident.

19

MS. WILKINS:

So I was just wondering

No, I think that was just our way of trying

20

to, again, show the breadth of the experience of

21

those who participated in session so that it wasn't

22

just what could have been a stereotype of a more

23

vocal newcomer, that we really had captured voices

24

of very established residents.

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

And I bring that up because
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1

on Lanai there are those that have a difference

2

between a resident and a Lanaian.

3

MS. WILKINS:

Absolutely_

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Absolutely.

What is a Lanaian and what is a

5

resident, and they're not the same.

6

share that.

7

it on Lanai.

8
9

MS. SKOG:

Okay.

I just

They are not the same as we understand
So I just share that with you folks.

And I actually do a lot of the Lanai sessions

myself, and clearly, you know, knowing who was

10

actually participating, they were literally students

11

or people who were working in the town or working

12

for the hotels, whatever the case may be.

13

definitely that level.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

It was

And I was happy that you

15

highlighted the certain unique comments that

16

Molokai -- or Molokai and Lanai had, as well as

17

including certain areas of East Maui, Hana, my

18

colleague's area, that there were significant enough

19

comments made that you would separate it and make it

20

a separate point to report on.

21

that.

22

MS. SKOG:

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

MS. SKOG:

25

So I thank you for

We actually are going to issue a separate -Report.

report for each of those too.

We're

doing -- we're doing those right now, actually.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

So

EED 7/12/04

52

1

they'll have -- when we go out to those communities

2

again, we'll actually have a piece that makes it

3

easier for someone from Lanai or Molokai to see

4

their pieces.

5

larger, but based on kind of an initial go there,

6

they wanted the ease of getting at their information

7

without wading through all of these other pieces as

8

well, so ...

9

It's definitely woven into this

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And of course, you know, having the

10

responsibility of chairing the money committee for

11

this Council, I of course was very interested in the

12

report under taxation and people's comments, and

13

obviously for me one of the points that I got was

14

that we need to continually explain better to our

15

communities the actuality of taxation.

16

people think that real property carries the load for

17

this County.

18

comes from grant in aids, so much that comes into

19

the form of user fees, that the property tax is less

20

than half of our actual budget.

21

MS. SKOG:

It does not.

A lot of

There's so much that

And I'm actually glad that you bring that up,

22

because there was a point I was going to make, that

23

the other value to this is to see where more

24

education needs to happen.

25

carefully include that in some of the discussions

We tried to very
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1

that were happening t but we had to be verYt very

2

careful of it because we didn't want to seem to be

3

steering any group.

4

groupt period t but where we had factual information

5

about a certain issue or something we'd bring it

6

forward t but I think this is also value for that

7

very -- valuable for that very reason t that you can

8

see where t gee

9

know t there's a good group of people that don't

t

We didn't want to steer any

you know t it looks like some -- you

10

understand that t you know t taxation works this way

11

or this part of the government works this way with

12

the private sector.

13

you can find areas where more work needs to be done

14

to educate the populous.

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Whatever the case may bet that

Okay.

And thank you for your
I'm done with my

16

comment on that t ladies.

17

questions.

18

please t Chair.

19

pretty much parallel is the complexity and diversity

20

of the responses t okay.

21

government is a reflection of our community.

22

a complex diverse entity as government also is.

23

It's not very simplistic.

24

just as dynamic and diverse as the community it

25

represents.

Let me just finish up with a comment t
What I found real interesting and

And all I can say is
We're

It is not so easy.
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And so to see people wanting to be so

1

2

simplified when the day-to-day livings of our people

3

are so difficult and complex, we pretty much mirror

4

what is out there as a government.

5

part of the community.

6

neighbors to everybody else, and so I share that in

7

that if they look at government in that complex of a

8

form, hopefully they can see some relationship to

9

what is, you know, similarities to how they're

I mean, we are

We are -- we live as

10

living also, and that complexity and difficulties

11

that they're faced -- be faced also in the

12

day-to-day operations of this government on behalf

13

of all our residents here.

14
15
16

MS. SKOG:

That's right, yeah, and the buck stops here, I

mean, for a lot of those decisions.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

True, true, as far as the

17

representative form of government, you know, we take

18

that responsibility and accountability seriously.

19

Thank you, Chair.

20

MS. SKOG:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MS. SKOG:

Thank you.

If I may, Madam Chair.
Yes.

Had another comment to add onto that.

We

23

launched this -- the focus sessions in May, which is

24

fresh off of the County budget hearings of that

25

period.

So they were very fresh in our minds as we
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1

went into the session.

2

specifically in the part to do with the trade-offs

3

and then looking at actions and so forth, they

4

were -- I can remember some sessions where some

5

comments were made about choices, you know, that

6

were being made or not and I could very confidently

7

say that the County Council struggles with these

8

demands themselves and they've got to

9

And I do remember

I think at that point one of the discussions

10

you had had was what to do with the Ukumehame, the

11

purchase of that, which was a natural resource,

12

natural environment kind of thing, and weigh that

13

with, you know, putting more towards social needs,

14

et cetera, so that balancing act that you had to do.

15

So I was able to say, you know, that struggle goes

16

on at this level too and you've got to try to find

17

the balance in all of that.

18

So, again, it talks to the education process

19

and understanding more deeply what you guys go

20

through as you struggle with issues.

21

thing, if you don't mind, going back to your comment

22

about defining what balance is and so forth.

23

think -- again, not that there was a precision in

24

this, but I think the thinking was as, for instance,

25

in this case, the County looks at a particular

The other
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1

housing project or looks at a particular road or

2

whatever the case may bel that they're at least

3

considering what are the social impacts

4

the environmental impacts

5

process.

6

way.

7

impacts.

8

trying to get that balance.

9

et cetera

t

l

what are

in the

t

It's not saying you do it this way or that

It's just saying at least consider those
And I think that that was the spirit of

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you.

Mr. Carroll?
Thank you

t

Chair.

No questions t

12

but just a few comments.

13

the work that Maui Nui has done t and through this I

14

see some other benefits too.

15

the people that participated now will have a new

16

view of what can actually be done in the community.

17

We've had nothing but trouble filling up our boards

18

and commissions with qualified people

19

hopeful -- and I'll talk to the people out in our

20

audience now and on television

21

were involved in this

22

take it to the next level and when the opportunity

23

arises to be on the Planning Commission or any of

24

the other boards t variances t or what we have t

25

you know, realize the importance of the decisions

t

I really appreciate all

I'm very hopeful that

t

t

and I'm

that all those that

I would hope that you would
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that are made and the directions that we need to go.
And further on the community level, being

2

3

involved with your schools and your PTA and all of

4

the other things that really, really make a

5

difference on Maui.

6

what you have done, you've raised this awareness and

7

that we will have more community participation in

8

the things where we really -- the places where we

9

really need it.

10

MS. SKOG:

And I'm hoping that through

Thank you.

That's a really -- that's a really good

11

suggestion.

I mean, we're always looking at, you

12

know, new ways to deal with this information.

13

said, there's no template for what to do after the

14

report comes up, so we've been innovating as we go.

15

And I think that's one of the long-term impacts that

16

we can have if we can really capitalize on the 1,700

17

network that we have and that we've tried to get in

18

touch with, and, you know, maybe there's a way to

19

look at a broader outreach when the boards and

20

commissions openings come up.

21

are made, but perhaps it needs to go to another

22

level or another dimension to really penetrate and

23

make people realize, yeah,

24

Citizen and sign up, that, you know, it's not for a

25

chosen few.

As I

I know announcements

I really can just be Joe
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So we'd be happy to take a look at that

1

2

within our advisory team on how we might be able to

3

augment that pUblicity.

4

Because one of my questions to all of you was going

5

to be if you come up with any other ideas of how we

6

further penetrate the community, we're totally open.

7

We have no pre-determined strategy.

8

it as we go.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

That's a really great idea.

Okay, thank you.

Jeanne,

We're planning

I just have one

10

or two questions.

11

with the messages, of course I did notice that the

12

message to government was the longest of all of the

13

sections, but have you taken this -- these sections

14

and communicated these things to the various -- like

15

the business community, the non-profits, the media,

16

land developers, landowners and tourists, have you

17

taken those sections and shared it or given it to

18

them so they know what those comments were that were

19

coming from the various groups?

20

MS. SKOG:

Yes, we have.

On the section that has to do

We certainly haven't done all of

21

them yet, but one of our thoughts had been to

22

actually create a messages from Maui Nui book.

23

That's partly a question of resources, but it would

24

make for a pretty powerful document also, because

25

it's just the raw voices of our community.
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1

have had sessions with, for instance, The Maui News

2

and Maui Weekly and so forth, and we're going to

3

continue to do those with press and let them know,

4

hey, there's messages in here for you as well.

5

then, you know, taking them to the Chamber of

6

Commerce and so forth.

7

CHAIR TAVARES

8

MS. SKOG:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

~

Oh, great.

And

Okay.

So we're trying to get it out that way.
Also could you answer a question for me.

10

On page 155 in your trade-offs section, if you could

11

just briefly explain -- because I heard you talking

12

about education and then you said but don't raise

13

taxes, but if you look at quality education about

14

three-fourths of the way down, it has in parentheses

15

"at any costs" with three explanation points.

16

can you explain what the things are that are in the

17

parentheses when it says "at any cost"?

18

MS. SKOG:

So

That's -- that's just exactly how it was

19

captured in the notes of that session.

20

just -- we just kept it like that.

21

had mentioned to you earlier that there was kind of

22

a prevailing thought of but not -- not with increase

23

of taxes, that was the prevailing thought.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MS. SKOG:

So we

I think when I

Okay.

That wasn't to say that thoughts like this
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didn't come out.
CHAIR TAVARES:

So these trade-off -- the trade-off

exercises represented here, then, are the consensus?
MS. WILKINS:

No, these are captured exactly as they were

5

reflected in all the sessions.

6

data.

7
8

9
10

MS. SKOG:

This is aggregate

Yeah, this is just all primary data not yet

pulled together in the analysis.
CHAIR TAVARES:
MS. SKOG:

Oh, okay.

So the analysis pulls all of the information

11

together, and, you know, comes up with the summary,

12

if you will, of the prevailing thoughts, but we

13

thought it was very valuable to the community and to

14

the report to give you the primary data so you could

15

see the basis from which we were making the summary.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

MS. SKOG:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

Okay, very good.

Yeah.
So when it has an essential, that's like

people are saying that's a no brainer?

20

MS. SKOG:

Yes, yes, yes.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

All right.

Thank you.

Any other

22

questions, Members?

Okay, at this time I got to go

23

back to our little process of our own here, and is

24

there anyone that wishes to give testimony on this

25

particular item?

Okay, seeing none, we'll close
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1

public testimony for this item.

And, Members, my

2

recommendation is to file the EED No. 15, file the

3

Focus Maui Nui final report, and the rest of the

4

item.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Second.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

It's been moved and seconded to

8
9
10

Okay.

file this item.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

So moved.

Any discussion, Mr. Kane?
No.
And I hope, Members, that the

11

report that we have here, that we will pull it out

12

of the -- out of the item and keep it in our offices

13

in a prominent place, because I'm sure that through

14

the years, throughout the years we'll be referring

15

to this report and others as they are developed.

16

Once again, I would like to congratulate you folks

17

and your groups out there, all your organizers and

18

facilitators and participants for participating in

19

this Focus Maui Nui program.

20

MS. SKOG:

Jeanne.

Madam Chair, if I might add just one other

21

thing, I had alluded to it in our presentation that

22

our plan is to issue what we call a step forward

23

report that will be a chronicle of the actions being

24

taken either new or ongoing in the community, and

25

we're finding that that's -- it's going to be more
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1

of a value than simply chronicling it and being

2

accountable to the community.

3

going to be a very important resource piece in the

4

community.

5

doing something that is captured and chronicled in

6

that piece, they have already a resource in the

7

community to go to so they don't have to reinvent

8

the wheel.

9
10

CHAIR TAVARES:
MS. SKOG:

We also think it's

Because if anyone had thought about

Yes.

And if they don't have to reinvent the wheel,

11

then maybe they would be more likely to take the

12

step to actually do something that's happening.

13

there was something that was happening in Hana, that

14

someone can think about importing the idea to Kihei,

15

for example, and they already have someone as a

16

resource to go to on how to get there and maybe they

17

don't have to make all of the same mistakes, if you

18

will, or go through the same learning curve and can

19

just get there -- get from A to B a bit easier.

20

we look forward to bringing that report to you when

21

the time comes.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, thank you.

If

So

I look forward to that.

23

Members, any other questions, comments on the

24

motion?

25

"aye. "

Okay, if not, all those in favor, say
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1

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

VOTE: AYES:

4
5

NOES:
EXC.:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
and Chair Tavares.
None.
Vice-Chair Mateo.
None.
None.

6

MOTION CARRIED.
7

ACTION:

FILING of communication.

8

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay, carried unanimously, and this item

10

is filed.

11

and spending the time with us this morning, all of

12

you, right, thank you very much, and we look forward

13

to the next step.

14

MS. SKOG:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you folks very much for being here

Thank you very much.

Members, we'll take a recess for ten

16

minutes or so.

17

in recess.

18

RECESS:

19

RECONVENE:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, all of you.

We'll reconvene at 10:45.

Meeting

(Gavel) .

10:37 a.m.
10:48 a.m.

Energy and Economic Development Committee

21

please reconvene.

22

I think enjoyed that presentation earlier -- in the

23

earlier section of our meeting.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, Members.

We certainly

Thank you, Chair.

And I appreciate your questions and
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comments r and I'm sure they did also.
ITEM NO. 16:

AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF MARWEEN YAGIN'S
DESIGN AS THE COUNTY LOGO FOR USE IN THE
MAUl COUNTY BUSINESS RESOURCE CENTER AND
COUNTY STORE (C.C. No. 04-103)

3

4

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

We have before us now r Members r EED No. 16 r

6

which is titled Authorizing Acceptance of Marween

7

Yagin's Design of the County Logo for Use in the

8

Maui County Business Resource Center and County

9

Store.

10

At this time I would like to turn this

11

portion over to Ms. Lynn Araki r who is from the

12

Office of Economic Development r its Director r and if

13

you would kind of just give us a brief overview of

14

this item.

15

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

16

Good morning r Chair Tavares and Members

of the Committee.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh r sorry.

Hold on a second.
We're adjusting the

Short recess.

(Gavel) .

10:48 a.m.
10:49 a.m.

(Gavel).

23

your

24

adjustments.

25

continue.

Reconvene the meeting.

Thank

Members r for that short break for technical
I'm sorry, Ms. Araki, if you would
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MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Okay, no problem.

Good morning,

2

Council -- Committee Chair Tavares and Members of

3

the Committee.

4

the Maui County Business Resource Center and Maui

5

County Store concept came into -- when we basically

6

implemented this idea we instituted a Maui County

7

logo contest to develop an image to promote Maui

8

County at the Business Resource Center as well as

9

the Maui County Store.

Earlier this year, as you know, when

And the local contest was

10

open to everyone, and there was a panel that

11

convened mainly members were Robyn Naeole, Linn

12

Nishikawa, Liette Corpuz of Molokai, Barbara

13

Haliniak of Molokai, Maui Visitors Bureau, Bob

14

Straub, Maui Community College, and myself.

15

And basically we wanted a logo design to be

16

representative of Maui County as a whole, not just

17

one or two towns.

18

specifically designed to represent a single town or

19

village or an island was not considered

20

representative of Maui County.

21

submissions, specifically 31 entries to the contest,

22

the Committee surprisingly unanimously selected

23

Marween Yagin's logo, which I think is attached to

24

the proposed resolution.

25

Committee believed that this logo was representative

Entries submitted that were

After receiving many

And we believed -- the
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1

of all four islands that make up Maui County.

2

it has been a very attractive logo that we feature

3

at the Maui County store.

4

And

And the winner of the logo contest,

5

Mr. Marween Yagin, received a check for $150.

6

despite Marween Yagin's designing the logo for the

7

County, the County has unlimited rights to use the

8

design in any form or application necessary to

9

promote our County, which he had agreed upon at the

10
11
12

And

time he had submitted the logo.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Members, any questions

regarding the resolution that's before us?

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Hokama.
Thank you, ma'am.

Maybe for either

16

Ms. Regan or Corporation Counsel.

17

the term County logo, there's no confusion regarding

18

the County seal at all, that would be a correct

19

assumption on our part, that the two are

20

specifically different and that the County seal

21

itself and what it depicts as it's designed is a

22

totally separate I guess official seal or depiction

23

for the County?

24
25

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Now, as we use

That's what we were advised by our

Deputy Corporation Counsel Dudley Akama.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

1

67

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

I know -- okay.

The other

2

thing that I wanted to state was that is it possible

3

that more than one County logol since it is not the

4

official seal of the County?

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

8

9

record.

Verbal
Yes

l

I

please.
I believe so.
Thank you

Thank you.

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

l

we just need it for the

Thank you.

I just wanted to also note that I'm

10

involved with the Centennial Committee as well l and

11

the centennial is in the process of having a logo

12

contest specifically to have a logo design

13

representing the Maui County 100 years.

14

logo will be hopefully created and approved within a

15

couple months from now for 2005

16

County logol if you willI specifically

17

representative -- representing the centennial

18

celebration.

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

OkaYI

So that

so that's another

1

one last question

l

please.

20

Is there any -- I don't know what's the right

21

word -- filing of this logo we need to do with a --

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Trademark.

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

requirements to

25

but to ensure that Mr. Yagin receives due credit for

-- copyrighting or trademark
not only to protect the County
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1

his logo?

2

protect it from unauthorized use?

3

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Is there anything we need to do to

Yeah, we were advised by Deputy

4

Corporation Counsel Akama that upon the resolution

5

being approved, if it is going to be approved by the

6

County Council, that we thereafter seek trademark

7

trademark approval.

8

process, and we hope to do it by next week.

9

will be doing it.

And we're familiar with the
So we

In terms of ownership of the logo

10

and who will trademark the logo, the County of Maui

11

and Mr. Yagin, as well as all applicants, agreed to

12

it, agreed to the County, as I said, having

13

unlimited rights to use the design in any form or

14

application, and he understands -- and all

15

applicants understood that all entries will become

16

the sole property of the County at the time of the

17

submission and will not be returned.

18

Each entrant agreed fully that he or she

19

relinquished any and all present or future rights to

20

his or her design, including any royalties,

21

revenues, or other income produced as a result of

22

the use of the design, that Maui County will become

23

vested with all the rights and privileges afforded

24

any owner or property at the time of submission.

25

Such rights are to include but are not limited to
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1

use, reproduction, reprint, or publication of the

2

entries by Maui County without the written or

3

implied consent of the artist.

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

5

Ms. Regan.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

MR. KIM:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

MR. KIM:

Okay, thank you for your comment,

Thank you, Chair.
Your comments.

With your permission.
Yes, go ahead.

I've done some research on this matter --

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

MR. KIM:

Use the mike, please.

I have done some research on this matter for the

12

Committee.

13

the Lanham Act, L-A-N-H-A-M, there is a

14

prohibition --

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

your mike.

17

you.

18

Under the Federal trademark law, called

MR. KIM:

Excuse me, Chair.

I'm sorry.

You have to use

Just pull it down closer to

There is a prohibition that can -- that states

19

no trademark by which goods of the applicant may be

20

distinguished from goods of others shall be refused

21

registration on the principal register on account of

22

its nature unless it consists of or comprises the

23

flag, coat of arms or other insignia of the United

24

States, or any state or municipality, or any foreign

25

nation, or any simulation thereof.

Therefore, your
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1

concerns about the County seal versus the County

2

logo/ we've adopted the County seal.

3

ordinance.

4

any other company/ by any company.

That's in our

That cannot be used or trademarked by

5

Likewise/ under Hawaii Revised Statutes

6

Section 42-21/ which was recently adopted/ the

7

language that I just read you on the Federal

8

trademark laws is similar to that in the State of

9

Hawaii.

If you read I believe this resolution

10

specifically/ it's only for use in the County

11

multi-business or the Business --

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

13

MR. KIM:

Resource Center.

-- Resource Center/ and I believe that's what

14

you were lending the County logo or your stamp of

15

approval to this logo for use in that center/ as

16

opposed to/ say/ another logo that you would adopt

17

and put into the ordinance like the County seal.

18

you can have a number of different logos for various

19

purposes/ and it calls for registration/ but if it's

20

considered a County insignia or a type of insignia

21

for Maui County/ nobody else can infringe whether or

22

not it is -- there won't be -- they will not be able

23

to register it as their own mark.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Counsel.

Thank you for that/ Corporation

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR TAVARES;

Mr. Kane?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

I'd like to

3

preface my comments, first of all, by stating that

4

my line of questioning is to simply make sure that

5

everything -- the coast is all clear so that when we

6

proceed forward, it's with clarity and not with any

7

possibility of something coming back to bite us

8

later on, because the questions I have are -- I'm

9

going to need some clarity too.

First, I guess,

10

because in the first whereas it talks about the logo

11

contest, the question of if

12

have that type of authority as a government entity

13

to hold contests to come up with this type of -- I

14

guess the question of a government entity holding a

15

contest for something when we have to deal with, you

16

know, procurement laws, an example, because we're

17

utilizing something for official business of the

18

County?

19

something that the County manages out of our -- one

20

of our offices, the Office of Economic Development.

21

So would you be able to help us with that

22

procurement question, if the Office of Economic

23

Development had the authority to even move forward

24

with a contest, knowing that we had to -- or if in

25

fact procurement is an issue that we must follow

if we as a County

The store is part of our -- you know, it's
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based on mandate?
MR. KIM:

As I understand it, there was no issue on

3

procurement or whether or not this had to go out to

4

bid.

5

Hawaii's logo design contest or whatever they had

6

or competition, and I believe they went back for

7

consultants and (inaudible).

8

contract item.

9

I guess similar to that of the University of

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That was a big

Ms. Araki-Regan, so my question to

10

you is prior to you folks' deciding on the contest

11

itself, did you folks seek opinion of Corporation

12

Counsel

13

MS. ARAKI -REGAN:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

Yes.

contest, is it something that we can do?

16

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

have clarity.

19

specific to can we do this

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

At every -I'm just asking these questions so we

At every step in the process from the

20

time that the logo contest concept was thought about

21

we did seek the advice of Corporation Counsel.

22

before we even notified the public of a contest r we

23

had drafted specifications for Maui -- the Maui

24

County logo contest based on other jurisdiction's

25

logo contests, and we did receive approval -- formal

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

And

EED 7/12/04

73

1

approval by the Deputy Corporation Counsel Dudley

2

Akama.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay, good.

I appreciate your

4

responses, and again, you know, please don't take

5

the questions as, you know, attacking your office or

6

anything.

7

guess the concern that we have a lot of times,

8

Chair, is, you know, after the fact approvals.

9

Because the shirts are made.

And the other question.

I guess -- I

They are being sold.

10

They are being used.

And so it's kind of an

11

after-the-fact thing to come to us and say we're

12

going to accept this design.

13

and the person turned around and -- from a formal

14

standpoint said, wow, these guys making money, maybe

15

I can go do it and that's my design.

16

they signed off on some form in the contest,

17

formally this wasn't accepted by the County.

18

it just raises the concern of in the future it seems

19

it would be more appropriate to

20

take time and I understand that we want to get the

21

County store going, that this may be another

22

situation where we need to -- that Administration to

23

respond, you know, to get these things done before

24

they move forward and start marketing -- marketing a

25

design in the store.

Because say we said no

And even if

And so

although it does

You know, it's for good

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 7/12/04

74

1

intent, but just following up on the rules.

2

of a concern and a statement than a question, Chair,

3

because this is after the fact.

4

done and we haven't approved it yet, so ...

5
6

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Right.

So more

It's already being

Lynn, would you like to address

that concern?
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

There are many designs -- and I

8

understand Council Chair Kane's comments, but, you

9

know, there are many designs that -- on shirts that

10

are being sold at the County store, and basically

11

this one -- this design -- well, if you look at the

12

resolution, we're not saying that -- we're not

13

requesting that it be a formal County Council

14

logo -- or County -- Maui of County logo, but it

15

merely proposes a resolution before you to express

16

its appreciation and the donation on behalf of the

17

County of Maui.

18

And as much as I understand County Chair --

19

County Council Chair Kane's remarks, we did proceed

20

with the printing of the shirts with approval of our

21

Corporation Counsel.

22

were maybe not allowed to do or advised not to

23

we wouldn't have moved ahead and we would have just

24

had generic Maui County shirts.

25

shirts or products that are in the County store are

So if it was something that we
dOl

But none of the
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1

official County merchandise.

2

states is Maui County and nothing has -- nothing has

3

an official County approved logo at this point.

4

I don't think this resolution necessarily formalizes

5

this logo to the County.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It basically -- all it

No, and I appreciate your response to

7

that.

8

accepting a gift, the $150 came from where?

9

your office?

10

And

And finally, Chair, the $150, because we're

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

From

Yeah, it came from our office, from

11

small business promotion to promote the Business

12

Resource Center and County Store.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So for Corp. Counsel's

14

question to you, so because we're accepting it as a

15

gift regarding the resolution and pursuant to

16

Chapter 3.56, but we're paying for it almost, I mean

17

it's like -- it's a contest, there's a prize, and by

18

the way we're going to accept it as a gift, so are

19

there any -- any problems there or any concerns that

20

are raised that we're paying for something?

21

that gets -- that brings me back to the procurement

22

process.

23

didn't go through a formalized bid issue.

24

any been -- has there been any research done to just

25

make sure that this has been done appropriately, you

Again,

I mean, we're paying for something.
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1

know! to protect us from any type of question that

2

it wasn't?

3

MR. KIM:

No! I haven't done any research on whether or

4

not this contest could be looked at from the

5

procurement angle as you raise.

6

he was the winner of the contest! that his design

7

won! and that we are -- he in exchange as the winner

8

is offering us this logo as a gift.

9

your point that it doesn't look like a gift once we

10

As I understand it!

And I can see

paid the $150.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. KIM:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

And that may need to be researched.
Okay! thank you.

Thank you! Chair!

14

for allowing me to raise -- I know these are

15

somewhat uncomfortable questions! but I think we

16

just need to -- whether it's $150 or something

17

that's on the higher end! I think these are

18

important for us.

19

without asking the questions and then we get into a

20

pattern of doing things -- and I'm not suggesting

21

nobody's getting into a pattern! but the more we do

22

this without making the questions known and put out

23

there --

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

Because if we just let them go

I think on the centennial one hopefully it

will get to us before it goes out! because you have
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1

a lot more lead time I think.

2

time going through something like this.

3

resolution is stating, you know, it's accepting the

4

donation of the value of the logo, and I can tell

5

you from experience that if you want a logo

6

developed, it's a minimum of $5,000.

7

for the contest thing, you know, to protect

8

whatever, I think it's pretty good.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR TAVARES:

And this is the first
And as the

So the $150

Nominal.

So it's a nominal fee, but probably, as we

11

have in other resolutions -- and I'm sorry I didn't

12

mention this earlier or catch it earlier, was that

13

we usually put down what the value -- market -- fair

14

market value is of something that we're going to

15

accept as a donation.

16

consideration for your next one.

17

professionals vying for the -- you know, a logo kind

18

of thing, I mean if you asked somebody, a

19

professional graphic artist to design a logo, you

20

would be finding out that there's a range of prices

21

for that.

22

So I just bring that up for
I think if you had

And I would hope that the centennial logo --

23

this is my personal opinion.

That the centennial

24

logo is one that we officially adopt, because it

25

does represent the 100 years anniversary.
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1

see things from other centennials where they'll do

2

reprints of things to commemorate a certain event or

3

Statehood or whatever it may be, so in that case I

4

would like to see us go through the actual adopting

5

of the logo itself as official for the centennial.

6

This logo, I don't mind the way it's done.

7

It meets -- it meets a purpose, and I think it

8

helped to stimulate interest in the County of Maui.

9

And hopefully, you know, your sales are going well.

10

I've seen the logo in the store and on the shirts

11

and stuff and I heard people's comments that they

12

really like it.

13

put Maui, Molokai, Lanai, Kahoolawe on the shirt

14

somewhere so they knew which one of those blobs is

15

which island.

16

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18
19
20

You know, I would have wanted to

Is it on there?

Yeah, on the shirts, actually.
It does say which the islands are?

Oh,

okay, it didn't have it in our exhibit.
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Yeah, that was his submission, Marween's

submission.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Oh, okay.
But the terms of the logo contest, as he

23

agreed upon, was that Maui County reserves the right

24

to adapt or make some minor changes.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, okay.

Okay, great.

Okay.
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1

So those were -- mostly are my comments, and we'd be

2

happy to work with you, Ms. Araki-Regan, on the

3

centennial.

4

to that.

5

life times, sometimes not once in your lifetime, but

6

I think we're fortunate to be in this particular

7

place at this time so that we can participate in a

8

very important milestone, you know, for the County

9

of Maui.

10

Because I think we all feel very close

I mean, you know, it happens once in our

So please accept our willingness to work

with you on that for sure.

11

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.
Members, any other comments?

I don't know

13

if the TV can pick it up from here, but this is

14

the -- sort of the graphic of the logo.

15

have a big board, so I'm not sure if they can pick

16

it up or not.

17

in full color, please go down to the County Business

18

Resource Center, which is located in the Maui Mall,

19

and it's open mall hours mostly, I think, and has

20

many other items.

21

Lynn.

22

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

We don't

So if you want to see it live

And I'll do my plug for you,

Thank you.
Okay, please come down to the logo store.

24

It makes great gifts.

25

and please participate.

Christmas is coming up soon,
There's some wonderful
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1

things, and the Fire Department and the Police

2

Department also.

3

the County logo and police and fire?

4

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Is anything else in there besides

Made in Maui items.
Oh, Made in Maui items.

Okay.

So it's a

6

great place to go shopping before you even go on a

7

trip, you know, you need some omiyage, be a good

8

place to stop.

9

not getting paid for this, so hopefully I'm clear

10
11

12

Okay, end of the commercial and I'm

with Corp. Counsel.
Members, my recommendation is to adopt the
resolution and file the item.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So moved.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Second.

It was moved and seconded to adopt the

16

resolution and to file the item.

17

discussion?

18

say "aye."

No?

Seeing none.

19

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Aye.

Any further
All those in favor,

All those opposed?

21
22
23

24
25
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VOTE: AYES:
NOES:
EXC. :
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:

Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
and Chair Tavares.
None.
Vice-Chair Mateo.
None.
None.

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

ACTION:

ADOPTION of proposed resolution and
FILING of communication.

6

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you, Lynn, and, Corp. Counsel, for

8
9

10

being here, and we look forward to the next
iteration of County logos.

11

MR. KIM:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

14

Carried unanimously.

Thank you.
Members, any announcements?

meeting is adjourned.
ADJOURN:

(Gavel) .

11: 12 a.m.

15
16

17
18
19
20
21
22
23
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25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3
4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16

17

DATED this 10th day of August, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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